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Reference in this Newsletter to any 

specific product, service, or company 
does not constitute a recommenda-

tion by PASCO (although we do our 

best to support community friendly 

organizations) 

I 
nevitably, when talking with Case Managers, families 
interested in services, or others new to the crowded 
home health care space, the conversation veers to 
“what makes PASCO different from your competi-

tors?” An honest question perhaps asked with the expec-
tation that a simple reply of “we care more” or “our pas-
sion is unparalleled” would suffice. However, since this is 
a business that works with people… hopefully providing 
these crucial services infers compassion and caring. Like 
most complex questions, there is nuance to the answer. 
PASCO can boast of being innovators in home health – 
we standardized a comprehensive backup and runner 
position to quickly respond to missed visits (1992) and 

have been good stewards of Medicaid monies by adopting 
a phone log-in system – Telephony (1996). We could also 
point to the fact that we worked with the State to devel-
op Pediatric Personal Care (2016), which was created in 
response to probably our most innovative creation…Paid 
Family Caregiving (1999). We could look at our other key 
guiding principles and discuss our ethics, willingness to 
learn, teamwork (which makes the dream work), and ac-
countability to our clients, employees, and Medicaid. 
Many of these core tenets might ring true for many other 
agencies which provide good services. However, it is our 
“North Star,” if you will, which truly differentiates us from 
the rest of the pack… Advocacy. 
The story begins after PASCO’s founder, Barry Rosen-
berg (who cut his teeth in civil rights work in Texas and 
Mississippi), moved to Colorado in 1972 with his very 
pregnant wife. He took a job at Heritage House, a nursing 
home in Lakewood, as an Activities Assistant. Rosenberg 
noticed a large number of young people, who experienced 
an assortment of disabilities (who had no business being 
in such an institution), and were simply being 
“warehoused” away from the public. Their basic freedoms 
were being compromised. In 1975, Rosenberg, along with 
the late Reverend Wade Blank, co-founded the third Inde-
pendent Living Center in the country, Atlantis. The  
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organization was created to help people with 
disabilities live in a community setting. Some 
of the first deinstitutionalized people became 
part of a group collectively called “The Gang 
of 19.” Among other accomplishments, this 
assemblage of people, once “locked inside,” 
was instrumental in getting busses accessi-
ble in Denver, and later nationwide. All these 
incremental changes didn’t happen over-
night; sweat, persistence, dedication, and 
tremendous early advocacy helped pave the 
way for services and The Americans with 
Disabilities Act (1990) which we prize today. 
Mums pushing their trams in London and 
American vets with disabilities who wanted 
to safely navigate streets and sidewalks be-
gan an advocacy movement in post-war 
America and Britain. It ultimately led to what 
we all now take for granted…curb cuts. But 
when does an issue gain urgency? What are 
the unintended consequences associated 
with certain legislations and acts? How many 
indignities must occur before anything is 
done? When is enough...enough?  
Occasionally the stakes are higher and cast 
a wider net. In 2002, months after the horrific 
attacks of September 11th, the country faced 
an economic reckoning, with numerous 
shortfalls projected across the board. Gover-
nor Bill Owens needed to balance Colora-
do’s budget and it was widely assumed that 
there would likely be 5% or 6% cuts in every 
department of the State. As every organiza-
tion would be affected equally (while not 
ideal) it was understood that everyone had to 

do their part to help. As the smoke began to 
clear, it was determined that nursing and 
therapy services would be cut by 5% and 
CNA services would be cut by 30%…a num-
ber which would completely decimate Home 
and Community-Based Services. Immediate-
ly, PASCO teamed with other constituent 
groups: ADAPT (American Disabled for At-
tendant Programs Today), CCDC (Colorado 
Cross Disability Coalition), Atlantis, 
and Accent on Independence. The groups 
took their grievances to Colorado’s Depart-
ment of Health Care & Policy and Financing 

(HCPF) to protest the monumental cuts. 
When little came from talking,  25  
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https://pascohh.com/pediatric-personal-care/
https://pascohh.com/family-member-as-cna/
https://pascohh.com/family-member-as-cna/
https://atlantiscommunity.org/
https://adapt.org/we-will-ride-the-gang-of-19/
https://adapt.org/we-will-ride-the-gang-of-19/
https://adapt.org/
https://adapt.org/
https://www.ccdconline.org/?utm_source=PASCO_Referral
https://www.ccdconline.org/?utm_source=PASCO_Referral
https://atlantiscommunity.org/


 

 

Q: Why did we move to in-home skills checkoffs?  

A: Hello, PASCO family! 

Since 2023, we’ve made some exciting changes to how we con-

duct our CNA skills checkoffs. You might remember that we used 

to partner with SkillsDen to complete these tasks. However, we 

realized that while SkillsDen was a great partner, we had an oppor-

tunity to make these check offs more accessible and create more 

opportunities for our RNs and CNAs to have a stronger relation-

ship. The decision was made to start having our talented PASCO 

RNs complete these check offs in the home. This allowed our care-

givers to have a better level of familiarity with their nurse, all while 

providing these required tasks in the comfort of their own homes. 

Unfortunately, about a year ago, SkillsDen informed us that they 

were closing their doors and could no longer provide these ser-

vices. SkillsDen kindly offered to sell us their training equipment, 

and we jumped at the chance. Because of their generous offer, we 

were able to create our very own skills lab at the PASCO Lake-

wood office! This is now not only used weekly for CNA training, but 

has also become a vital resource for training new nurse case man-

agers and supporting various other training needs within PASCO. 

Our skills lab is a testament to our dedication to providing top-

notch training and education for all our team members. 

We are committed to always improving and evolving to best meet 

the needs of our families. As a part of this ongoing goal, we are 

excited to announce that we now have a dedicated nurse educator 

on our team! This new role is crucial in ensuring that all our service 

lines are properly trained and given the resources they need for 

success. The nurse educator will play a key role in overseeing our 

training programs, ensuring consistency and quality care across 

the board. 

I’m incredibly proud of the strides we’ve made and the steps we’ve 

taken to enhance the accessibility of our training programs. The 

establishment of our own skills lab and the introduction of in-home 

checkoffs are just a few examples of how we are committed to 

continuous improvement and excellence in care. 

If you have any questions or want to learn more about our new 
training opportunities, please don’t hesitate to reach out to 
our Support team. 
Thank you! 
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individuals, mostly with significant disabilities, camped in front 

of HCPF’s offices located at Colfax and Sherman. They stayed 

not for one or two days, but ten! Accessible portable toilets 

were rented, food was donated, garbage was picked up daily, 

and crumbs were eaten off the ground by a large service dog 

named Hercules. Eventually, on the 10th day, the head of 

HCPF came downstairs and met with the assembled advo-

cates. HCPF rescinded the cuts and, in fact, implemented that 

CNA services would receive zero cuts. The people rejoiced. 

More recently, in the summer of 2017, Medicaid was facing 

proposed cuts that would potentially roll back 40 plus years of 

prolonged efforts, and hard-fought battles. This time, Home and 

Community Based Services (HCBS) funding was on the chop-

ping block. Once again, advocates responded. Several PASCO 

employees and members of the disability community held a 

peaceful sit-in at a US Senator’s office that lasted four days. It 

resulted in the arrests of many participants and a great deal of 

media exposure. Later that same summer, PASCO and many 

local ARC affiliates would gather in downtown Denver with hun-

dreds of people and families to protest the proposed Medicaid 

dissection. The urgency and sustained advocacy by numerous 

organizations and PASCO affiliates helped push back the 

heavy-handed approach to slashing Medicaid programs. 

Occasionally there are issues in our schools, governing institu-

tions, and medical providers where rules are mandated, laws 

aren’t being followed…and more discussion is needed. Some-

times these efforts are necessary to help other people in far-off 

places – just as we in Colorado have benefited from the advo-

cates who have come before us.  

Continued “Advocacy” page 5 

https://pascohh.com/support-form/
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https://events.readysetauction.com/tact/havananights
https://disabledbysociety.com/
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Tickets 

https://bebids.me/tickets/ignite24/tix
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Taking great pride in fulfilling our PASCO Promise (Medicaid Made Easy, 
Together we Thrive, Advocacy for All, Care Through all Ages & Stages, 
Care for the Caregiver, Collaborative Care) it became apparent that unless 
we made changes in how we delivered information in one’s native lan-
guage, that we were not living up to our own high standards. Starting in 
2022 under CEO Leslee Torres’s leadership, a tremendous and intentional 
overall occurred, whereby every department in the organization has on its 
team a native Spanish speaker. From Human Resources to Payroll to In-
take to Outreach to I/DD Case Management—no more will a person who is 
far more comfortable speaking in their native Spanish, need to rely on 
translation (which oftentimes overlooks nuances and subtleties). For other 
languages, PASCO does it’s best to work with current employees who can 
convey the complexities and distinctions in a native tongue. As our friends 
at The Community Language Cooperative maintain: Language Justice is a 
key practice used in social justice movements to create shared power, prac-
tice inclusion and dismantle traditional systems of oppression that have 
traditionally disenfranchised non-English speakers. 

“Advocacy” Page 2 

Currently, PASCO supports The Latonya Reeves Freedom 

Act (Senate Bill 3417, formerly the Disability and Integration 

Act). Our former CEO, Ryan Zeiger, is very involved with 

ADAPT in helping legislate this act. The goal of the LRFA is to 

go beyond the ADA and establish HCBS as an enforceable civil 

right. This bill will push states to improve poor HCBS services 

and protect them from future ineffectual decision-makers. If you 

want to help further this legislation, please reach out to local 

ARC affiliates, CCDC, ADAPT, and other community activists. 

Your passion and commitment are more than needed and very 

appreciated.  

https://communitylanguagecoop.com/language-justice/#:~:text=What%20is%20Language%20Justice%3F,traditionally%20disenfranchised%20non%2DEnglish%20speakers.
https://www.congress.gov/bill/117th-congress/senate-bill/3417/all-info?r=1&s=1
https://www.congress.gov/bill/117th-congress/senate-bill/3417/all-info?r=1&s=1
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Almost Home 

Almost Home's mission is to 

promote self-sufficiency and 

provide assistance to those 

experiencing housing instabil-

ity. 

Established in 1993, Almost 

Home, Inc. has provided ser-

vices to those in need in Ad-

ams County and Southern 

Weld Counties for over 25 

years, making it one of the 

oldest non-profit organizations 

in Brighton, Colorado. In that 

time, we have assisted over 

45,000 individuals with more 

than 23,000 of those individu-

als being children and provid-

ed over $2.8 million in direct 

assistance funds. In addition, 

since 1996 we have provided 

over 51,600 nights of shelter 

to local homeless families in 

need. 

Almost Home's services in-

cludes a family emergency 

homeless shelter with the abil-

ity to house up to six families, 

bilingual case management 

and referrals, rent and mort-

gage assistance, utilities as-

sistance (electric, heat and 

water) and additional re-

sources to help our clients 

work towards self-sufficiency. 

231 N. Bridge St 

Brighton, CO 80601Adams 

County 

info@almosthomeonline.org 
www.almosthomeonline.org/ 

(303) 659-6199  

mailto:info@almosthomeonline.org
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.mlsend.com%2Flink%2Fc%2FYT0yNTM2NTcyMjI2MTc4NjUxNjI3JmM9YzdhNCZlPTExOTQ3ODQ5JmI9MTM0NzQ3ODQyMSZkPW02bzJoNGk%3D.dr3MsDOPyoiDLJfIdnaZ-gmCgWJqESil-jxUtnikCqg&data=05%7C02%7Cdamian.rosenberg%
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Carrie Savage: (720) 799-9254 

Southwest Denver - 1st Monday of every month from- from 5pm-7pm, 

held at Notre Dame Catholic Church, Ministry Center, 5100 West Evans 

Ave, Denver, CO 80219. (facilitated by Carrie Savage) 

Northeast Denver - 1st Thursday of every month from 12pm-2pm, held 

at Macedonia Baptist Church, 3240 N Adams St, Denver, CO 

80205. (facilitated by Carrie Savage) 

Castle Rock - 2nd Tuesday from 5:30pm-7:30pm, held at Castle Rock 

Senior Center, 2323 Woodlands Blvd, Castle Rock, CO 80104. 

(facilitated by Carrie Savage) 

 

Thornton - 2nd Thursday of every month from 10 am-12 pm, held at 

Margaret Carpenter Rec. Center, 11151 Colorado Blvd, Thornton, CO 

80233. (facilitated by Carrie Savage) 

Northern Denver —Spanish - 3rd Wednesday of every month from 

5:30pm-7:30pm, held at Swansea Recreation Center, 2650 E 49th Ave, 

Denver, CO 80216. (facilitated by Carrie Savage) 

 

Virtual Group - 3rd Thursday of every month from 10:00 - 

12:00. (facilitated by Carrie Savage) 

 

Southeast Denver - 4th Wednesday of every month from 5:00-7:00pm, 

held at the Eisenhower Recreation Center, 4300 E Dartmouth Avenue, 

Denver, CO 80222. (facilitated by Carrie Savage)  

Kinship Caregiver Support 

 

Across the nation, four percent of all children — more than 
2.6 million individuals — are in kinship care. In this arrange-
ment, relatives raise kids when their parents cannot care for them. 

Kinship Caregiver Program at Catholic Charities supports caregivers of 
all cultural and faith backgrounds who are raising their relatives’ children 
due to circumstances such as the death or illness of the biological par-
ents, drug abuse or incarceration. We offer monthly support groups, fun 
family events, special trainings and individual resource referrals to kin-
ship families in five counties: Denver, Arapahoe, Jefferson, Adams and 
Douglas. Our programs are free. 

The Arc – JCCGC is hiring for two posi-

tions: an Adult Advocate and a Teen & 

Young Adult Advocate! If you are com-

mitted to protecting human rights for all 

and believe that people with IDD should 

be valued and respected for who they 

are as individuals, an Advocate position 

could be the perfect fit for you.  

“Apex” Page 7 

TR Adventure Mini Golf  
September 17 at 3:00pm – Off Site 
Join us for Adventure Golf! We will meet at the Hyland Hills 
Adventure Golf and Raceway (9650 Sheridan Boulevard, West-
minster, CO 80031) for an afternoon of mini golf and socializa-
tion. Please bring your own money if you wish to purchase a 
snack after putt-putt.  
Register for TR Adventure Mini Golf 

  

TR Shows and Tunes 
September 17 at 5:30 pm – Community Recreation Center 
12+ 
Join us at the Community Recreation Center at 5:30 pm. We 
will be watching a family friendly movie while enjoying snacks 
and each other’s company. We will work on listening skills, 
socialization, sharing, and relaxation. Please feel free to bring 
your own snacks, but some will be provided.  
Register for TR Shows and Tunes    
  

AND MORE... 

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fanc.apm.activecommunities.com%2Fapexprd%2Factivity%2Fsearch%2Fdetail%2F24040%3FonlineSiteId%3D0%26from_original_cui%3Dtrue&data=05%7C02%7CDamian.Rosenberg%40PASCOHH.com%7Ca38ff3580fe24ab2d93d08
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fanc.apm.activecommunities.com%2Fapexprd%2Factivity%2Fsearch%2Fdetail%2F23169%3FonlineSiteId%3D0%26from_original_cui%3Dtrue&data=05%7C02%7CDamian.Rosenberg%40PASCOHH.com%7Ca38ff3580fe24ab2d93d08
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Apex Therapeutic Recreation Community 

September Happenings! 

TR Feel the Beat Field Trip 
September 3 at 10:30am 
Meet at the Simms Street Center 
Come Feel the Beat in a dance class specially made for 
people with disabilities. The dance floor has bone con-
ducting vibrational energy that allows the music to be felt 
physically. 
We will take the van to the studio in Westminster then 
stop for lunch on this monthly field trip. 
Pick up will be at the Simms St. Center at 1:30 pm 
Parents and caregivers welcome but not required, parents 
and caregivers must purchase their own lunch if attend-
ing. Van space is limited. 
Register for TR Feel the Beat Trip 
 

TR Music Therapy 
September 9 –30, Mondays at 3:15 pm – Community Rec-
reation Center: Room B 
No class September 2 
12+ 
Come sing and dance with our Music Therapy partner 
Kaitlyn. We will express ourselves musically while working 
on social, emotional, cognitive, and physical well-being. 
Register for TR Music Therapy 
 

TR Fun Art Friday 
September 13 at 2:30 pm – Apex Center: Randall Room 
12+ 
Join us at the Apex Center. We will be making a themed 
art project once a month on Fridays. This month: Key 
Chains. 
Fun Art Friday is designed to work on fine motor skills, self
-expression, precision, and socialization, while offering a 
different time slot for participants who work or are in day 
programs earlier in the week.  
Register for Fun Art Friday  
 

TR Bowling 
September 14 – Nov 9, Saturdays at 2:30 pm – Off site  
No class 10/12 or 10/26 
12+ 
These practices will allow for people participating in Spe-
cial Olympics to practice league style bowling in prepara-
tion for the Regional Tournament on 10/26 and the State 
tournament on 11/16 if desired. 
Regular bowling will also be available. 
Let’s go Bowling! Come at 2:30 pm on Saturdays. We will 
meet at the Wheat Ridge Bowlero (9751 W 49th Ave, 
Wheat Ridge, CO 80033) for afternoon fun and socializa-
tion. 
Register for TR Bowling 

  
 
 
Continued “APEX” Page 8 
 
 

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fanc.apm.activecommunities.com%2Fapexprd%2Factivity%2Fsearch%2Fdetail%2F23168%3FonlineSiteId%3D0%26from_original_cui%3Dtrue&data=05%7C02%7CDamian.Rosenberg%40PASCOHH.com%7Ca38ff3580fe24ab2d93d08
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fanc.apm.activecommunities.com%2Fapexprd%2Factivity%2Fsearch%2Fdetail%2F22723%3FonlineSiteId%3D0%26from_original_cui%3Dtrue&data=05%7C02%7CDamian.Rosenberg%40PASCOHH.com%7Ca38ff3580fe24ab2d93d08
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fanc.apm.activecommunities.com%2Fapexprd%2Factivity%2Fsearch%2Fdetail%2F23167%3FonlineSiteId%3D0%26from_original_cui%3Dtrue&data=05%7C02%7CDamian.Rosenberg%40PASCOHH.com%7Ca38ff3580fe24ab2d93d08
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fanc.apm.activecommunities.com%2Fapexprd%2Factivity%2Fsearch%2Fdetail%2F23314%3FonlineSiteId%3D0%26from_original_cui%3Dtrue&data=05%7C02%7CDamian.Rosenberg%40PASCOHH.com%7Ca38ff3580fe24ab2d93d08
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Since 2008, Apex Social Group has been revolutionizing the 

way families experience child care. By providing a one of a kind, live-in 

solution that applies interventions to foster development and unlock 

each child’s full potential; they are especially adept at help-

ing families with special needs. Apex Care Professionals are not your 

typical caregivers - they are dedicated individuals who have chosen ca-

reer paths in the fields of health, therapy, and education. With back-

grounds in Occupational, Speech, or Physical Therapy, pediatric nursing, 

early childhood education, RBT, and more, their Care Professionals bring 

a wealth of expertise to your family's doorstep. They step into your home 

with their knowledge and experience, not to replace your current therapist

(s), but to become an essential part of your in-home care team and foster 

new possibilities for your entire family. What sets Apex Care Profession-

als apart? They have a unique ability to take the guidance provided by 

your child's therapists and seamlessly integrate it into their care routine. 

From developmental milestones to supporting healthy family dynamics, 

they work towards creating a nurturing environment that propels 

your child's growth. One of the key reasons families choose Apex, be-

yond their high touch service, is their strong Care Professional communi-

ty. Over the last 15 years, they have cultivated a network of talented indi-

viduals who are committed to providing consistent, top-notch care. With 

Apex, you can trust that your family will always have access to a skilled 

and reliable talent pool.  

Apex Social Group   
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https://www.arcweldcounty.org/


 

 

9197 West 6th Avenue 
Suite 1000 
Lakewood, Colorado 80215 
(303)233-3122 

P ASCO (Personal Assistance Services of Colorado) is certified under Medicare, Medicaid, 

and the Medicaid Home and Community Based Services (HCBS) program to provide 

personal assistance services to children and adults with severe disabilities. PASCO was 

incorporated in 1991 and began providing services to persons with disabilities on January 1, 1992. 

PASCO’s mission is to provide personal assistance services, promoting independence and safety to 

clients and/or their families. PASCO continuously strives for client and employee satisfaction. The 

foundation of PASCO is CHOICE. To the maximum extent possible, PASCO works to accommodate 

the needs and wants of each client.  

Now Serving Pueblo & Teller     

Counties 

http://www.pascohh.com/
https://www.peakparent.org/conference-on-inclusive-education-2/

